
 

Stephens County School System 

Facility Additions/Modifications Procedures 

 

 

Stephens County School System adheres to the following procedure when building 

additions/modifications or new construction. 

● When planning additions/modifications or new construction projects Stephens County 

Board of Education and system leadership review current facilities to ensure adherence 

to Title IX regulations. 

● SCSS follows the state bid procedures as indicated in GA 20-2-260 

● Architects, construction managers and other contract providers are bound by federal 

ADA, OSHA, and Georgia Department of Education’s laws, guidelines, and mandates to 

assure compliance. The Fire Marshall will not grant occupancy without compliance to 

appropriate codes 

● The Stephens County Board of Education carefully reviews credentials and 

qualifications of architects, construction managers and/or other contract providers to 

ensure that they are appropriate for the scope of work for each project 

If non-compliance is identified due to updated standards and/or codes, the facility will be 

modified or renovated to meet the requirements by the ADA, OCR, OSHA, and Georgia 

Department of Education when necessary.   


